
                                            STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                 SELECTMEN 

          MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 29 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

Bruce Smith produced documentation supporting the  FEMA payments received for the 2014 Flood. At 

the meeting with Homeland security, their documentation reported an overpayment of $18,000.00on 

PW25 and an underpayment of approximately $9000.00 on PW 24. Bruce Smith documentation showed 

Concord was aware of the discrepancy due to the addition of the  lower Pond road with the upper Pond 

Road. With the documentation the town has, the town was authorized to keep the funds. The town also 

has additional invoices for the lower Pond Road for engineering which could be submitted.  

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills. 

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen 

accepted the minutes.  

Bob Bergevin submitted his cemetery budget with an estimate of $18,000.00. His plan is to do the stone 

repairs over a period of time. He commented on the additional funds to work on the cemetery at the 

town hall with a quote for the stone work honored from 2015. He would like to have a gate for the town 

hall cemetery to comply with the state ordinance. The flowers for the cemetery are on order.  

The selectmen discussed the payment for the town clerk fees and the current salaries. Jay Croteau will 

ask the town clerk to come into discuss the fee schedule and deposit procedure.  

Tim Bievenu dropped off the veteran’s information for Elaine Bievenu.  

Jay Croteau will contact Mrs. Hurst. Bruce Smith will contact Gary Kinyon about the tax collector’s deed 

process.  

John Berglund is working on balancing for cash.  

John Davis spoke with the selectmen about road classification requirements for the lower Pond Road. 

Bruce Smith will research through the Municipal Association.  

The selectmen worked on the warrant articles.  

The selectmen worked on editing the selectmen’s message for the town report.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 



 

 

 

 

  


